
EL PASO GOLF CLUB MINUTES 

January 15, 2025 

CALL TO ORDER 
 
The regular board meeting of the Board of Directors of the El Paso Golf Club, Inc. was 

held on the above date at the clubhouse. The meeting came to order at 6:00 pm. 

Present were directors, at Clubhouse [C]; via Zoom [Z]:  Aaberg [C], Marten [C], 

McCullough [C], Mounce [C], North [C], Tria [C], and Weldon [C]. Homan, Rarick & 

Young were absent. In attendance to observe the meeting were Al Lockenvitz, Steven 

Gregory, Mike Willenborg, Ben Wilson & Becky Wilson. 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: North 
 
 ͦ   The minutes were sent via email to everyone previously. Motion was made by Aaberg 
to approve and seconded by McCullough, approved by the board. 
 
GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT: Yager 
 
 ͦ   Our new GM, Jeff Yager, was present to introduce himself & sit in on the meeting. 
Jeff began on Monday 1/13. 
 ͦ   Yager made an offer to the pro that several of the board & Yager himself interviewed.  
It appears he will accept. 
 ͦ   His name is Dustin Martin & he is a PGA pro & also has his PGM certification. He has 
many years of experience with several courses in the Peoria Park District & has been at 
Arrowhead C.C. the last 2 years. 
 ͦ   Yager & Martin discussed many experiences in common & many new ideas they 
have for the future of EPGC & are excited to begin the 2025 year together. 
 ͦ   Yager has a past military experience in the Air Force & Martin in the Marines. 
 ͦ   Yager has also met with Michael Phillips, our chef, & they have been discussing 
upcoming menu’s, pricing, options, etc. 
 ͦ   Randy Marten has been working diligently with Yager getting him updated on 
licensing, signatures updated and many other official documents & duties. 
 ͦ   Adrian from the waitstaff has been helping in the office since Sandy is out from her 
accident. It is reported at this time Sandy will be out a minimum of 6 more weeks. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: McCullough 
 
 ͦ   McCullough presented the financials through November 2024 from the CPA’s. 
 ͦ   McCullough reports the CPA’s will have the year-end financials completed for the 
stockholder meeting as long as they get the last few requests needed turned in. 
 ͦ   Reminder when looking at financials compared to last year to add the new income 
lines together to equal last years that was compiled into one line item. 



 ͦ   McCullough has given the budget to Yager to also review. Keep in mind there are 
many pieces of new  “equipment” for the clubhouse that we know of & that payroll was a 
key issue last year. Yager will review & go over any issues with McCullough if needed. 
 ͦ   See attached financials through November 2024 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE: Marten 
 
 ͦ   Schuerman has resigned per email dated 12/22/24 sent to all board members. 
 ͦ   Dustin Martin has been extended the pro position & the pro shop as per the same 
agreement we had with Schuerman. EPGC, as per agreement, will purchase back the 
logoed product left from last year’s inventory. Randy Marten will meet with Matt to go 
through the itemized inventory & pay Schuerman. When Dustin Martin accepts, we will 
see if we can come to an agreement with him to purchase this inventory. 
 ͦ   Marten asked who at the club should be entitled to have a HBT Credit card. Motion 
was made my North for Yager, Phillips & Weiser to have one. Seconded by Weldon, 
motion carried.  
 ͦ   $56,000 in the bank. $20,000 has been paid on the $30,000 LOC. This will be paid off 
within the week. 
 ͦ   We have a waiting list of 5, Yager will contact them to inquire if they would like to 
proceed with their memberships & they will be billed accordingly. Yager will also look 
over the Membership Manual we have in place to see if any edits need made & have a 
packet that he will begin presenting new members as they join. 
 ͦ   We had discussion on extending the discounted dues until 2/28/25 since there has 
been no one in the office for members to contact to pay early dues. Motion for this was 
made by Tria, seconded by Aaberg, motion carried. 
 
GOLF COURSE – Grounds & Equipment: Weldon 
 
 ͦ   Weldon reported since Young is on vacation. Weiser has answered why he’s not 
using the sod from the nursery in places on the course. It is because it is a bent grass, 
not what is needed in those areas. 
 ͦ   Meters were put on all gas pumps by Kens Oil Service to monitor pumps & fuel 
usage. Weiser reports there is approximately 35 gallons of fuel missing. Locks &/or 
cameras will be installed. 
 ͦ   Weiser & crew have cleaned out the fertilizer storage area & got rid of a lot of the junk 
equipment sitting around. They actually found a bobcat buried in the area & have got it 
running. 
 ͦ   Doing some reel work & getting equipment maintenance completed at this time. 
 
 
HOUSE – Restaurant, Pro-Shop & Social: Tria & Homan 
 
 ͦ   Mike Adams is working on painting and sanding the mural wall in the dining room. 



 ͦ   Tria will get the list of maintenance needed that he & Homan had put together this 
year & get to Yager. 
 
PLANNING, PERSONNEL & MEMBERSHIP: Rarick 
 
 ͦ   Nothing new to report.  
 
SEARCH COMMITTEE: 
 
 ͦ   There is no longer a committee for any positions. 
 ͦ   Since the PGA didn’t find the hires & we found the GM & Head Pro ourselves, we will 
not pay them their 2nd installment due. They gave us the option to guarantee Yager for 2 
years & pay the 2nd installment or omit the 2nd install & they are out of it. That is the 
option we will pursue. 
 
GENERAL DISCUSSION: 
 
 ͦ   Video gaming application is ongoing & in the queue for only a site inspection 
remaining. No date of when that will happen. 
 ͦ   Annual meeting election process discussed. Judge Chuck Feeney has volunteered to 
do the absentee ballots this year so North will get materials & instructions to him. North 
will work on all the other logistics of everything needed to go out, for the meeting & the 
timeframe. 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION: 
 
The board immediately went into executive session at 6:50pm. Executive session was 
adjourned at 7:20 pm. 
 
NEXT BOARD MEETING 

o Future Board Meetings: 
Stockholder – February 19 
Board Meeting – February 20 

o Other Significant Dates 
Open House – To be determined 

 
The board meeting adjourned at 7:20 pm on a motion by Marten and seconded by 
Mounce, board approved. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Sally North 
Sally North, Secretary 
















